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Hi Ladies,

We had a wonderful picnic at Eastman Recreation Center.  We could not have asked for better weather.  The temperature was comfortable.   We had a good location with plenty of parking space.  The food was delicious.  We played corn hole and left to right story game. But most of all everyone enjoyed visiting with each other.  We had two new visitors – two beautiful raccoons who visited at a distance. We missed all of you who were not able to attend.  Thanks to Hostess Group 2 and Martha for all the preparations for this meeting and thanks to Linda Fontaine for our new books.

At this meeting a motion was made and passed that we would include food instead of just desserts at each of the meetings.  If we have food catered reservations will be binding.  We will only order the number of meals for which we have reservations, so if you do not make reservations there may not be extra food.  We must require this because we are losing money on catered meals.  We also decided that future newsletters will be sent by email to those who have email addresses.  This also will save money.

Sue Fischer is feeling better.  She is walking with a cane, but is not yet driving.  She hopes to be at our next meeting.   I have heard that Marie Hunter is not doing well.  I have not seen her myself.

If you did not fill out a membership survey form, please, do so at the next meeting.  We need a form from each member in our chapter.

Don’t forget to pay $75.00 for dues.  We need these now.

Blessings,
Trisha
Iota Chapter Officers 2013-2014
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Our next meeting will be at 5:30 on Thursday, October 10, at Litz Manor Baptist Church with Hostess Group 3 in charge.  Program will be provided by Leslie Davis of the Art Guild with information about the Guild and art in general.

“The interaction between light, subject, and paint challenges me to not only express what I see, but what I feel. The struggle to balance the spiritual and emotional against the concrete and visual confronts me each time I face nature or stand in front of my easel.”

Please bring small items to be donated to Link House (the women’s shelter).  They would appreciate toiletries and other sundries to supply the temporary residents there who, often, have left home with nothing.  Also, remember that they sometimes have their small children with them.  All donations are appreciated.

Highlights of September meeting—

· Picnic at Bays Mountain

· Filled out survey from DKG

· Highlights of Xi State Convention presented by attendees

· Recognized Pat Cox for receiving Order of the Rose

· Discussed responsibilities for Hostess Groups—arrange for meal, provide desserts and drinks if necessary, decorate if necessary, present devotions, clean up afterwards.  Head of the group needs to contact members in their group to remind them of the next meeting and find out how many will attend, then report to President or Hostess Group chair responsible that month.

· Voted to have meals at every meeting.  Members are required to pay for catered meals if they reserve a meal and are unable to attend and do not cancel 3 days ahead of time.

· Enjoyed games organized by Martha Rhoton

· Stuffed welcome bags for new teachers in Kingsport and this end of Sullivan County
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Legislative Watch

From US Forum of DKG International

FORUM FACEBOOK PAGE LINK
For those of you desiring discussion of legislative topics there is a U. S. Forum Facebook page online at http://www.facebook.com/DKG.US.Forum 
 FORUM WEB SITE http://www.deltakappagamma.org/US-Forum/
Condolences to Betty Mowell on the death of her husband Bob—


Long-time member Betty Mowell, who had to drop out last year because of her family commitments, lost her husband Robert Mowell last month.  We all know the heartbreak of losing someone near and dear and our love goes out to you, Betty.  We are also hoping to welcome you back to Iota Chapter very soon.  

Belated Congratulations to Martha Rhoton!


Martha Rhoton (shown here with Art Guild president Faye Boushley) was awarded Member of the Year by the Art Guild in January 2013!

Looking Forward to Iota Activities this year—

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 10, 2013- 5:30- LITZ MANOR BAPTIST CHURCH:

Food: Catered 

Speaker: Leslie Davis, Kingsport Art Guild (Information about the Guild and about art in general) Bring items for Link House.  Plan to pay dues and fill out DKG survey if you haven’t already.

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 7, 2013 – 5:30, LITZ MANOR BAPTIST CHURCH:

FOOD: Made by the speaker with desserts made by Hostess Group 4 from her recipes.

SPEAKER:  Brandy Kisner: “Clean Eating...Eating foods the way God created them.”   (She will bring our meal made from her recipes, show a PowerPoint program, and give a booklet of info and recipes.) You can go to her blog at www.queenbphotos.blogspot.com.

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 5, 2013- 5:30, FOOD CITY MEETING ROOM: 
FOOD: Cooked and served in the meeting room by Food City

MUSIC: Special Christmas Music (Planned by Rosemary Smith)

SPEAKER: Leigh Anne Hoover, local Kingsport author of Reading With Ralph.

Bring gift-wrapped books for Girls, Inc.

SATURDAY, MARCH 8, 2014: 10:30, LITZ MANOR BAPTIST CHURCH

FOOD: DB Culinary Department catered Brunch (Quiche, etc.)

PROGRAM:  Founder’s Day and Installation of Officers

SPEAKER: TBA

SATURDAY, APRIL 12, 2013- 10:30, LITZ MANOR BAPTIST CHURCH

FOOD: DB Culinary Department Brunch (chicken salad croissants, etc.)  

PROGRAM: Wendy Welch, author of The Little Bookstore of Big Stone Gap.


According to our new cost-saving measures, if you have an email address you will be receiving this newsletter by email instead of US Postal Service.  If you have received a hard copy and do actually have an email, please notify me at joybranham@hotmail.com.  Keep in touch!

Sign seen on a tee shirt:





“Those who can


TEACH!


Those who can’t


MAKE LAWS ABOUT EDUCATION!”








